


                                                                        
         SALESBURY PARISH COUNCIL
       	

Chairman:  Cllr M Wood                     Clerk: L Lund 
                                                                                                  
Proceedings at a meeting held on 23 May 2022

Present:  Cllrs M Wood, G Henderson, M Howells, C Goodwin , Lesley Lund - Clerk and 2 members of the electorate
	Min No
	
	Action

	30/22
	Chairman’s Welcome
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the 2 members of the electorate for attending
	

	31/22
	Election of Chairman for the next 12 months.

Cllr Howells nominated Cllr Wood and this was seconded by Cllr Goodwin
A vote was taken and it was unanimously agreed that Cllr Wood be elected as Chairman for the next 12 months
	

	32/22
	Apologies for absence 
None – PC    Borough Cllr Edge gave an apology
	

	33/22
	Election of Vice Chairman for the next 12 months

Cllr Goodwin nominted Cllr Henderson and this was seconded by Cllr Howells.   A  vote was taken and it was unanimously agreed that Cllr Goodwin be elected as Vice Chairman for the next 12 months.
	

	34/22
	Declarations of Interest
None
	

	35/22
	Public participation  - the Chairman closed the meeting at 19:7 
Exercising of animals on public footpath – this was causing a problem when dogs were off lead.  
A good job had been done by Cllr Howells on public footpath signage
People using the bridleway/middle green as a short cut.
The Chairman said that the PC were trying to improve the bridleway but had to take care not to make it a race track.  LCC were responsible for the bridleway and at a highways conference had promised some free planings to the PC in order to help with the pothole problems. Currently awaiting a date from them for delivery. 
Cllr Howells commented that articles would be in the annual newsletter about keeping dogs on the lead.  The newsletter would be published following the results of the annual survey.
The meeting was re-opened at 19:12 hrs

	

	36/22
	Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 19 April 2022, 25 April 2022 and Annual Meeting of Electors minutes for accuracy

The following minutes were approved as a true record:

19 April 2022 - proposed Cllr Howells  seconded Cllr Goodwin
25 April 2022 Annual Meeting of Electors for accuracy only - proposed Cllr Henderson  and seconded Cllr Howells
25 April 2022 - proposed Cllr Goodwin and seconded Cllr Henderson
	

	37/22
	Updates from the minutes 

BENCH - now painted red white and blue for the platinum jubilee

Min 15/22  new posts required near YU restaurant and bottom Lovely Hall Lane plus one more for footpath signs 3 inch square will be 3 x £20.00 per post and the composite will be approx £40.00
Vote taken unanimously agreed to purchase posts and concrete  and delegate to Cllr Howells

	

	
	DECISIONS
	

	38/22
	Signatories for bank
Present:

Current situation is the clerk is completing a mandate to add Cllr Howells as a signatory 
Bank Cllrs Wood, Henderson
	

	39/22
	Membership/representation on other bodies

Salesbury Memorial Hall Committee no representative at present
LALC – Area Committee not meeting at present
Parish Council Liaison – RVBC at present Cllr Howells 

	

	40/22
	Accounts for approval
Lancashire Stump Removal [removal of tree stump in order for the crumbling wall to be rebuilt- middle green]  £300.00 cheque no 000485
L Lund April – June Salary £500.00 - £100 tax  = £400.00 cheque no 000486
L Lund extra payment minute no  28/22 honarium extra works caused through deletion of website account and extra meetings £500.00 cheque no 000487 [– Spc to pay tax of £125.00]
HMRC £225.00 cheque no 000488
Salesbury Memorial Hall  room hire 23/05/2022  £28.00 cheque no 000489
G Henderson reimbursement for hammerite [bench] £        cheque no 000490

	

	41/22
	Planning Applications
3/2022/0448 - Erection of timber deck and teepee for use in association with the restaurant Use Class [E] at YU Longsight Road Copster Green
SPC - Planning Application  3/2022/0448 Yu Restaurant, Longsight Road, Copster Green

Salesbury Parish Council object to the above planning application for the following reasons:

Noise - there is no noise assessment submitted with the application, however, the parish council believe that there will be noise generated from the tepee as it is open sided and can accommodate 50 people.  There is also a reference to music being played and even background music will create noise which is not at the site presently.  Should the officer recommend the application be granted the Parish Council would ask that a condition is attached to any permission  to ask that there is no outside music.  Reason - to protect the amenity of nearby residents
Smells - if any cooking takes place outside or heating of food then there will be smells associated with that. Should permission be recommended/granted  the Parish Council would ask that a condition be attached that the last service of food is at 9pm .  Reason - to protect the amenity of nearby residents
Applicant - the applicant on the application form is listed as Yu Express which is registered as a take away.  It has stated on social media that this is a separate entity to YU restaurant  - the Parish Council believes that this should be clarified prior to any decision being made that the food will only be served in the tepee and not used as a takeaway.
Health and Safety - the Parish Council has concerns over safety of pedestrians particularly children walking to and from the proposed tepee as cars will be entering and exiting from the opening to the car park near to the tepee.  Should the officer recommend that  permission is granted the Parish Council would ask that a condition be attached asking  that the entrance should be blocked off to traffic  and the other entrance used at the opposite side of the restaurant - Reason to protect the safety of diners and users of the tepee from traffic accessing and egressing the restaurant and tepee .
The Parish Council would also ask that prior to any decision being made that an Environmental Impact Assessment is submitted.
	

	42/22
	Resident’s Annual Survey – report of working group  meeting held 16 May 2022
The Chairman recorded thanks to Cllr Howells for putting the survey together
	

	43/22
	Newsletter  - report of working group meeting held 16 May 2022
Draft to be circulated shortly
	

	44/22
	Meetings attended by Councillors
 None
	

	45/22
	Review of Policies for adopted May 2021  –
Council’s Code of Conduct
· Grievance Procedures
· Complaints Procedures
· Dealing with Press and Media
· Employee Disciplinary Policy
· Records Retention Policy
· Data Protection Privacy Policy

Cllr Howells had reviewed the policies and said there was very little change other than:
Taking out references to Covid
Making them gender neutral
Amending Section 18 in the Standing orders

Thanks recorded to Cllr Howells.  Next review in 12 months.
	

	46/22
	Training – no requests for training
	

	47/22
	5 year Plan – min 324/18 for discussion by councilors short term/medium term/long term projects – deferred to September meeting
	September Meeting

	48/22
	Permission to instruct internal auditor to audit the Council’s records accounts and prepared AGAR.
Cost last year was £60.00 
Request approved by Council
	Clerk to instruct internal auditor

	49/22
	Planters to decide on the way forward
Councillors were happy with the current scheme of people adopting them.
	

	50/22
	Jubilee Path  
To report on progress – 3 tree consultants contacted to quote for tree survey
1 contractor contacted re laying of the path.
Next Steps – grants/ planning application
Cllr Howells had met with one tree contractor and a quotation will be submitted shortly.  Nearly all the trees are native.  Some Japanese Knotweed had bee discovere.  The contractor couldn’t see a problem with a path going in.
To approve the delegation of grant applications to Cllr Howells and the Clerk.
To approve submission of planning application delegated to Cllr Howells and the Clerk and  following the outcome of the grants and response from annual survey.
Vote taken unanimous to delegate the grant applications and submission of planning application to the Clerk and Cllr Howells
	Clerk/Cllr Howells

	51/22
	To agree a Maintenance Budget for recurring items 
Milestones
Benches
Grass seed to maintain the common
Xmas trees/lights
A vote was taken and it was agreed that a budget of £500 be put aside and agreement to undertake recurring projects through the maintenance budget without the need to come back each time to Council for its approval.
	

	52/22
	VACANCY – following the recent advertisement the Parish Council can now co-opt onto the Parish Council.  Advertisement poster to go on noticeboards and website
	

	53/22
	The Chairman passed a resolution to exclude press & public from the next item
WEBSITE 

The Clerk gave an update on progress with the actions agreed by Council and would keep Council informed in respect of further advice .

	

	54/22
	Next meeting Monday   6 June 2022 to receive the internal audit report , approve the Annual Accounts and Governance AGAR and exemption certificate
The meeting closed at 20:42 Hrs
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